Freedom of Information Act 2000 – drug and alcohol services
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
1. Can the council confirm whether it contracts either part or all of its drug and alcohol services to the third sector? 

Answer:

Yes, the Council does contract its Community Based drug and alcohol services to the third sector-Turning Point UK. This contract became live on 1st July 2016.

2. Can you provide a copy of the most recent contract agreed with that provider? I believe there is a strong public interest but, if considered commercially sensitive or in breach of data protection principles, could you provide the contract in a redacted or anonymised form?

We can share the contract that was made available at the point of procurement over 2015/16. 
There have been some contract variations made over the life of the contract since then in line with our contract procedure rules, but they contain commercially sensitive information and cannot be made available. 
This therefore acts as the statutory refusal notice required by Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because of the reasons contained in Section 43.2 – the disclosure of this information would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the authority holding it). 

The contract includes the Quality Assurance Framework and the specification.
3. If 'yes' to Q1, which third sector organisation is currently responsible for providing opioid substitution therapy (OST)?

Turning Point provide OST as part of the Community based drug and alcohol services contract.

4. Which year was the contract agreed?

The contract was agreed as part of the procurement process that took place over 2015-16. It was awarded in February 2016. The Contract started in July 2016.

5. Is there any element of payment by results within the contract, either via incentives or punitive measures on condition of the provider meeting certain performance targets?

There was a payment by results (PBR) element from July 2017 to June 2019. 
This related to adult successful completions and re-presentations. This element of the contract came to an end in June 2019.

5a.)
What percentage of the total monetary value of the contract is dependent upon the organisation meeting performance targets?

The PBR element came to an end in June 2019 and was 6% of the total yearly contract value. 

5b.)
Which performance targets are set within the contract and which of these impact upon the total sum paid to the third sector organisation?

A copy of the current Performance Management Framework is attached which includes the PBR schedule that was used from July 2017-June 2019. 
Performance expectations are outlined in the specification which is also attached.

5c.)
With what data are these indicators measured?

Data from National Drug Treatment Monitoring System is used to monitor performance and was used to manage the PBR element. 
Turning Point also provide other performance data direct to the Council which is outlined in the performance management framework.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


